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The past month has been a successful one for the Department 
of Otolaryngology. We are proud to congratulate Dr. Bromwich 
who was a recipient of the inaugural 2017 CHEO Quality 
Improvement Grant, for his project Breathing Easy: A QI 
initiative to speed patient access for Adenotonsillectomy. 
We would also like to thank the members of our faculty who 
recently returned from Kuwait as part of their Otolaryngology 
Examination Committee.
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photos of the month
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grand rounds
Nov 1 – Patient Engagement in 
Healthcare: Evidence & Tools
Dr. Dawn Stacey, PhD 

Nov 8 – Perioperative 
Interprofessional Grand Rounds 
- Smoking Cessation - A Surgical 
Priority

Dr. Andrew Pipe, MD

Nov 15 – A Clearer Vision on 
Surgical Lasers Technologies
Gareth Johnson

Nov 22 – An update on the new 
AJCC Head & Neck Cancer 
Staging Guidelines

Dr. Scott Kohlert, PGY5

Nov 29 – Health Information 
Systems Projects

Dr. Glen Geiger

upcoming events
Nov 9 – Faculty Retreat – 
Competence by Design & EPAs

Fauna Restaurant, 5:30 PM

Nov 10 – Resident Half Day 
– Acute Sinusitis and its 
Complications
Dr. Shaun Kilty, MD FRCSC

Nov 17 – Resident Half Day 
– Manifestations of Medical 
Diseases in the Nose and Sinuses

Dr. Shaun Kilty, MD FRCSC

Nov 24 – Resident Half Day  
– Rhinology Block Review

Top Left: Nystagmus Dine & Learn with Dr. Darren Tse and Dr. Danny Lelli at Chu Shing
Top Right: Congratulations Dr. Kristian Macdonald on your son! Welcoming Leo Ian  
Macdonald, born Sept. 5th, 2017. You are missed here in Ottawa! 
Bottom: The Kuwait Otolaryngology Examination Committee



announcements
1.	 Dr. Bromwich has been 

awarded one of the inaugural 
CHEO 2017 Quality 
Improvement Grants for his 
project Breathing Easy

2.	 Our program administrator, 
Sara McMartin, attended 
the ICRE Royal College 
Conference in Quebec City

3.	 Congratulations Dr. Kristian 
Macdonald on your son! 
Leo Ian MacDonald, born 
September 5th, 2017

 

contact us
Have something you would like 
to have included in the upcoming 
Newsletter? Contact the editors at 
kevan.lu@gmail.com or at  
kristina.pulkki@gmail.com
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Top Left, Centre Right: Program Director Dr. Vaccani and Department Head Dr. Schramm 
spending some quality time with the camels in Kuwait
Top Right: Sara McMartin attended the ICRE Royal College Conference in Quebec City
Centre Left: Unfortunate PGY1 Dr. Kevan Lu caught dozing off during a mandibular plating talk
Bottom: Faculty sightseeing in Kuwait City
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